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Board of Selectmen 
Meeting Minutes 
Executive Session 
January 30, 2017 

 
Attendance:   Lea T. Anderson, Mary M. Antes, Louis M. Jurist, Cherry C. Karlson, Joseph F. Nolan 
Also Present:  Town Administrator Nan Balmer, Assistant Town Administrator/Human Resources Director 
John Senchyshyn, School Committee members Ellen Greico, Barb Fletcher, Kathy Steinberg, Jeanne Downs 
and Kim Reichelt; School Superintendent Paul Stein, Assistant School Superintendent Brad Crozier, School 
Administrative Assistant Diane Marobella, and Personnel Board Chair Deb Cohen 
 
Purpose: The session was called at 6:30 p.m. in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room, Wayland Town Building, by 
unanimous roll call vote of the Board (YEA: L. Anderson, M. Antes, L. Jurist, C. Karlson, J. Nolan.  NAY: 
none. ABSENT: none.  ABSTAIN: none.  Adopted 5-0) in open session as permitted by Massachusetts 
General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 21(a)(3), to discuss strategy with respect to and in preparation for 
collective bargaining with Police, Fire, AFSCME 1, AFSCME 2, Library, Teamsters, Wayland Teachers’ 
Association, Wayland Educational Secretarial Association, Custodians Union and Food Service Association 
Representing Town and School employees because an open discussion may have a detrimental effect on the 
bargaining position of the Town; and pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 21(a)(7), 
to review and consider for approval the potential release of the following executive session minutes:  (a) dated 
December 19, 2016, pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 21 (a)(3), a discussion of 
strategy with respect to health insurance negotiations with the Police, Fire, AFSCME 1, AFSCME 2, Library, 
Teamsters, Custodians, Wayland Teachers’ Association, Wayland Educational Secretarial Association, 
Custodians Union and Food Service Association; APPROVE FOR RELEASE WITH REDACTIONS: 
December 19, 2016; and (b) dated January 9, 2017, pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, 
Section 21 (a)(3), a discussion of strategy with respect whether the town should pursue legal proceedings with 
respect to the Town’s Agreement with Twenty Wayland, LLC, relative to property and development located 
off 400-440 Boston Post Road: APPROVE AND HOLD: January 9, 2017.  The Chair declared that a public 
discussion of these matters may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining, negotiating or litigating position 
of the town.    
 
Discussion:   The Board joined the School Committee meeting in the School Committee Room at 6:38 p.m.  
   
C. Karlson reviewed the subject matter for the joint executive session.  J. Senchyshyn stated that he and B. 
Crozier had discussed negotiations earlier in the day.  Neither had information which differed from the 
December 19, 2016, presentation from Town Labor Counsel.  Both believed a first year settlement of 2% was 
likely with a 6% settlement over three years.  B. Crozier noted that the WTA contract had a mid-year increase; 
perhaps that is something that could be built upon in the first year proposal.  J. Senchyshyn stated that only 
the Fire contract had a similar mid-year increase in the Town contracts.  Board and Committee members 
discussed various three-year options, which included the possibility of a one-time payment in year one.  The 
various scenarios could be provided to the Finance Committee for modeling. 
 
P. Stein asked D. Marobella to leave the meeting for the next part of the discussion. 
 
Board and Committee members discussed how non-union increases might be factored into the union 
strategy.  J. Senchyshyn stated that the Personnel Board recommended a 0% increase for non-union staff on   
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July 1, 2017.  B. Crozier stated that School non-union staff would not receive any increases until the contracts 
settled.  Board and Committee members were in agreement with the 0% increase for non-union staff which 
would include the Town Clerk. 
 
D. Marobella returned to the meeting. 
 
The discussion turned to the salary reserve.  Participants discussed whether the reserve should contain 
sufficient funds for the first year settlement, and whether the reserve could fund something less than the full 
increase.  J. Senchyshyn expressed concern that having to fund all or part of the first year increase outside of 
the salary reserve could trigger re-opening the budget.  He suggested clarifying this point with Town Counsel.  
J. Senchyshyn also shared Town Counsel’s advice on bringing the settlement increases to Town Meeting for 
approval. 
 
Discussion returned to the question of who would do the modeling on the various three-year proposals: the 
Finance Committee, or the Finance Director and the School Business Manager.  Consensus was that it be 
done by staff, provided that the tax rate could be projected in the modeling. 
 
At 7:08 p.m. the Board of Selectmen left the School Committee while still in executive session and returned 
to the Selectmen’s Meeting Room.   
 
L. Anderson moved, seconded by J. Nolan, to approve and release with redactions, the executive session 
minutes, as amended, of December 19, 2016.   YEA: L. Anderson, M. Antes, L. Jurist, C. Karlson, J. Nolan.  
NAY: none. ABSENT:  none.  ABSTAIN: none.  Adopted 5-0. 
 
M. Antes moved, seconded by L. Anderson, to approve and hold, as amended, the executive session minutes 
of January 9, 2017.  YEA: L. Anderson, M. Antes, L. Jurist, C. Karlson, J. Nolan.  NAY: none. ABSENT:  
none.  ABSTAIN: none.  Adopted 5-0. 
 
M. Antes moved, seconded by L. Jurist, to exit the executive session at 7:16 p.m. Roll call vote:  YEA: L. 
Anderson, M. Antes, L. Jurist, C. Karlson, J. Nolan.  NAY: none. ABSENT:  none.  ABSTAIN: none.  
Adopted 5-0. 
 
Items Distributed for Information and Use by the Board of Selectmen at the January 30, 2017, 
Executive Session Meeting  

1. Draft Minutes of December 19, 2016, and January 9, 2017 
 
 

Board of Selectmen 
Meeting Minutes 
Executive Session 
January 30, 2017 

 
Attendance:   Lea T. Anderson, Mary M. Antes, Louis M. Jurist, Cherry C. Karlson, Joseph F. Nolan   
Also Present:  Chair C. Karlson invites attendance by Town Administrator Nan Balmer, River’s Edge 
Advisory Committee Members Jerry Heller and Rebecca Stanizzi, and Attorney David Wiener of 
Anderson/Kreiger, LLP. 
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Purpose: The session was called at 7:35 p.m. in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room, Wayland Town Building, by 
unanimous roll call vote of the Board (YEA: L. Anderson, M. Antes, L. Jurist, C. Karlson, J. Nolan.  NAY: 
none. ABSENT: none.  ABSTAIN: none.  Adopted 5-0) in open session as permitted by Massachusetts 
General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 21(a)(6), to consider the purchase, exchange, taking, lease or value of real 
property in regard to the River’s Edge Project at 484-490 Boston Post Road.  The Chair declared that a public 
discussion of strategy with respect to the purchase, exchange, taking, lease or value of real property will have 
a detrimental effect on the bargaining or negotiating position of the Town. 
 
Discussion:  The town’s Special Counsel for the Rivers Edge project, Attorney David Wiener, discussed the 
bidders’ positions on environmental indemnity and how these positions related to potential town liability for 
environmental hazards and therefore the valuation of the land.  D. Wiener concluded by saying that since an 
LLC corporate structure is likely to be created for the project, the town could only recover an amount up to 
the value of the property, and that the developer could discharge any liabilities for environmental costs 
through bankruptcy.  He noted that one of the developers had used the bankruptcy approach to discharge 
debts before.  D. Wiener also reviewed the use of environmental insurance, saying that it could cover the 
town for five-ten years for unknown risks only at a site which has been much tested and for which most risks 
are known.  D. Wiener said the Notice of Award is broad enough to require environmental insurance, and the 
decision on whether to purchase insurance can be made later. 
 
M. Antes moved, seconded by L. Anderson, to exit the executive session at 8:06 p.m. Roll call vote:  YEA: L. 
Anderson, M. Antes, L. Jurist, C. Karlson, J. Nolan.  NAY: none. ABSENT:  none.  ABSTAIN: none.  
Adopted 5-0. 
 
Items Distributed for Information and Use by the Board of Selectmen at the January 30, 2017, 
Executive Session Meeting  

1. Memorandum of 1/30/17 from Nan Balmer, Town Administrator to Board of Selectmen re: Rivers 
Edge Executive Session, with Notice of Award Letter and Record of Vote of the Board of Selectmen  

 


